Workplan for 2024
A new way to make a workplan.
For a long while, the way that SR has been writing workplans has been more akin to a policy paper. For the first time in many years, this paper is written, not based on last year’s workplan, but instead based on what the General Assembly deemed important to work on in the coming year.

Volunteering at Roskilde Festival
The Student Council has cooperated with Roskilde Festival for more than a decade. The compensation the Student Council receives in return for volunteering is a key part of our annual budget and the liquidity it adds, is essential for our ability to host events for the student at RUC.
Our efforts at Roskilde Festival are one of our most volunteer heavy, and as a result we need to put ample resources into the acquisition and care of volunteers.

Tutoring
The Student Council must continue having an active role in Tutoring at RUC. We must continue of collaborations with both RUC and the Tutoring Chairpersonship to ensure a study start that lives up to both the requirements of the university and the wants of the tutors and other volunteers of Tutoring.
Tutoring at RUC functions due to the student’s role throughout its entire structure. This brings to reason why we must work to maintain an active role in tutoring.

Semester start event
The Student Council hosts a Boatrace for new students every year, following the introduction period. This is followed by a semester start party for all students at Roskilde University. The Boatrace is a good tradition to keep because it creates a good sense of community for new students and helps them get to know each other across faculties. The semester start party involves much more extensive things and is time-consuming as it is an event for around 15,000 students. Therefore, we want to keep the tradition of the boatrace, but we are considering rethinking the semester start party as it requires a lot of work and is a major financial expense. We will therefore change it to an event at the beginning of the semester, with the proviso that we have the opportunity to hold a semester start party if desired and the planning is feasible - but at the same time have the option to change it to something that is less extensive and less of a financial burden.

Political priorities
The foundation of the Student Councils political work is to ensure that RUC continuously strives to improve for the students. On a local level that means that we must continue striving for student involvement throughout RUCs governance structure, and push RUC to make efforts towards getting students into the various Study Boards and Institute Councils. Former years’ experience has shown us that we are able to push for bigger change if we work together with the VIPs and TAPs of the university. For the sake of student involvement, we will therefore aim to strengthen our cooperation, by also aiding VIP and TAP in their agendas. 
On the national level we shall continue working with DSF and the student councils of other schools of higher educations. We are currently facing cuts on our education, which will impact both the quality of our studies and our wellbeing as students. We must actively push back against theses attempts and work to ensure students are play an active role in changes made to our education. 





